Discussion Points for 5/13/13 Matadero Creek Trail Meeting
with Jaime Rodriguez and Aaron Aknin
Objective of the Meeting
· Establish which of the Palo Alto residents’ recommended key points/edits to the RFP for Feasibility Study of proposed Matadero Creek Trail have been incorporated into a revised RFP.  For those residents’ key recommendations that are excluded from the revised RFP, understand the Transportation Department’s rationale.
· The website states the project “will begin immediately in the Fall 2013 following a Request for Proposals (RFP) solicitation process to bring on a consultant team to initiate a Feasibility Study for the project.”  It is not truly a “Feasibility” Study unless an acceptable finding is that the project is not feasible.  The Consultant should not be biased or pressured to conclude the project is “feasible.”
Trail Description
· The RFP specifies a “10-FT paved multi-use path for sharing by pedestrians and bicyclists.”  Were the words “Class 1” omitted by accident and will they be inserted in the final RFP?  In the 2012 BPTP, The Matadero Creek Trail is indicated in several places as a Class 1 Multi-Use Path.
· The Matadero Creek Trail website describes the trail as “a continuous east-west Class I – Multi-Use Trail directly through the center of Palo Alto with connections to the Midtown Shopping  District, public schools, and city parks..”  This is misleading, as it is not “continuous” when it crosses so many streets. Alternate routes utilizing existing intersection controls should be considered.

Items That Should Be Included in the RFP

· Clearly Articulated Objectives

For any consultant to properly evaluate the project and provide a convincing cost-benefit analysis, the objectives of the project need to be clearly articulated.

· What is the time line for the feasibility study? 

The RFP specifies 1 to 3 meetings, but we request a minimum of two meetings, at least one of which needs to be held in Midtown.  Further, all residents who live within 300 ft of Matadero Creek need to be notified by the City.

· Revised RFP should request both a construction cost breakdown and the cost of future maintenance, not just “cost” as currently written.  For example:

· Cost of adding traffic light on Middlefield Road and stop signs and speed bumps on streets on which the trail crosses.

· Extra fencing on both the creek and residential sides of the trail.

· Gates/bollards at street crossings.

· Annual cost for maintenance, upkeep, and policing.

· City’s additional liability associated with accidents that may occur on the trail.

· Cost to reconcile SCVWD ramps into creek versus bike/ped trail.

· Revised RFP wording should expand on “Safety” and include crime. 

· What measures need to be taken to prevent those who might be tempted to climb the railings and accidentally fall in? 

· Will protective railings restrict the SWCVD maintenance team’s access to the creek from the creek’s banks? 

· How will we ensure bicyclist safety where the trail crosses streets?
Questions

· In addition to SCVWD specifying no lights and a curfew, what else has the Water District asked of the City?  Did they specify how the curfew would be enforced? 

· Will the RFP include alternative alignments such as the one mapped in the PA Weekly?
· Will there be the equivalent of an Environmental Impact Report?
